26 October 2017



Dr Ron Ben-David Chairperson Essential Services Commission Level 37, 2 Lonsdale Street Melbourne, Victoria, 3000

Attention:

Dominic L'Huillier

(Transport and Industry Sectors Branch)

Dear Dr Ben-David,

Proposed extension of the Metro Access Arrangement

On 11 September 2017, Metro Trains Melbourne Pty Ltd (MTM) met with Dominic L'Huillier and representatives of Essential Services Commissions ("ESC") to discuss the current Access Arrangement.

As a result of the recent award to MTM of a new contract to operate the metropolitan rails services, MTM would like to undertake a full review and update of the Access Arrangement to align with the new contract and reflect the current environment.

In order to facilitate the review, MTM would like to formally extend the current Access Agreement with ESC for the provisions of access by third parties to the Metropolitan Rail network until 30 June 2018.

Attached is an updated version of the Access Arrangement and Access Agreement for your review and approval.

If there are any further queries regarding the enclosed documents, please contact Veronica Stow

Yours sincerely

Dean Boyle

Commercial Manager